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Public Notice
Regarding
Changes To The Special Flood Hazard Area (SFHA)
For
The Open Pacific Coastal Study
February, 2021

Dear Owner/Resident,

In 2011, FEMA Region IX initiated the California Coastal Analysis Mapping Project (CCAMP)
for the Open Pacific Coastal (OPC) study along the coastal line within the entire Los Angeles
County. In 2017, FEMA released the Preliminary SFHA Map and set the statutory 90-day ap-
peal period on August 9, 2017. On October 21, 2020, FEMA issued the determination letter that
released the Flood Insurance Rate Maps (FIRMs) with revised SFHA. The new FIRMs will be-
come effective on April 21, 2021. The proposed maps are available online at the link below:
https://eng.lacity.org/preliminary-open-pacific-coast-study

This letter is to inform you that your property may be located within a future designated SFHA.
The FEMA’s FIRMs for a community depicts land which has been determined to be subject to a
100-year annual chance of flooding in any given year. The FIRM is used to determine flood in-
surance rates and to help the community with floodplain management. When the FIRMs are re-
vised by FEMA, properties located within the SFHA and financed by federally backed mortgag-
es will be required to purchase flood insurance. Also, obtaining flood insurance before the area
1s designated as a SFHA will qualify those properties to be “grand-fathered” in for the lower-cost
flood insurance rate. The City recommends that you contact your insurance agent for more spe-
cific information.

Once the revised FIRM becomes effective, if you believe your property is not located in the
SFHA as shown on the effective FIRM for your community, you could request a Letter of Map
Amendment (LOMA). For more information on the LOMA process, please visit:
https://www.fema.gov/glossary/letter-map-amendment-loma.

If you have any questions or concerns about the revised FIRM or its effect on your property, you
may email us at eng.nfip@lacity.org or call 213-485-4820.
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